
                                               
 

  

 
 
    

     
        
      
 
 
 
 
 

Monday 7th July 2025 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Tuesday and Wednesday this week are our transition days. This is when each class 
moves up to their next year group for the full two days. They will then go back to their 
current class for the rest of term. This is an exciting opportunity for children to meet their 
new teaching staff, see their classroom and get to know the routines and expectations 
ready for next year. It is also a chance to ask any questions or share any worries they 
might have and so feel better prepared for the change of year group. 
 
Children will arrive in school as normal tomorrow, but go straight to their new 
classrooms. Teachers will be around to help direct anyone who is unsure where to go. 
At the end of the day, parents and carers should collect their child from their new 
classrooms (e.g. a child currently in Year 3 will be collected from the Year 4 door on 
Tuesday and Wednesday). 
 
Teaching Staff for 2025 – 2026 

Class Teacher Teaching Assistants 

Reception (Red Class) Mrs Frankland Mrs Turner and Mrs 
Morgan 

Year 1 (Orange Class) Mrs Smalley and Mrs 
Birdsall 

Mrs Marsland and Mrs 
Philips 

Year 2 (Yellow Class) Mrs Hillyer Mrs Miller, Mrs Evans and 
Mrs Goacher 

Year 3 (Green Class) Mr Miller Mrs Skarbek 

Year 4 (Blue Class) Miss Laurens Mrs Markham 

Year 5 (Indigo Class) Mr Heap Mrs Tylee-Birdsall 

Year 6 (Violet Class) Mr Webster and 
additional teacher TBC 

Mrs Newton and Mrs 
Powell 

PPA cover across school Mrs Noakes  

 
Kind regards, 
 
Duncan Webster 
(Deputy Headteacher) 

Appletree Nursery 
Milking Stile Lane, 

Lancaster, 

LA1 5QB 
bursar@appletree.lancs.sch.uk 

0152464132 

 

Willow Lane CP School 
Willow Lane, 

Lancaster, 

LA1 5PR 
bursar@willow.lancs.sch.uk 
0152465880 

Headteacher: Lucy Naylor 
head@willow.lancs.sch.uk 
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